

Minutes JRA1 phone 20/01/2011

Attendance	1
Review of Open Actions	1
Milestones and Deliverables	2
New Requirements and Roadmap RT queues	2
OTAG and f2f preparation	3
gridops.org migration status	4
AOB	4

Attendance

CERN: David Horat, David Collados

SRCE: Emir Imamagic (E.)

EGI:

INFN: *Daniele Cesini (D)*

AUTH: Christos Triantafyllidis

KIT: Torsten Antoni

CESGA: *Javier Lopez (J)*, Alvaro Simon

STFC: *David Meredith, John Casson*

CNRS: Cyril L'Orphelin

GARR:

Review of Open Actions

194: Probes are ready, Massimo at cern is back – by the end of the month should be possible to have them integrated

302: discussion scheduled for the next OMB – good news is that yaim variables will be added to configure nagios to send to uncertified sites – the idea is to have a list of wms which “see” uncertified sites that can be used by the nagios boxes – ops portal should filters alarms for these sites.

306: after emi workshop it was decided that uncore will go first – waiting for polish partners to provide rpms, but probes are sort of ready – will be integrated in February

415: Cyril did it can be closed

461: we need further contacts with edgi

Virtual sites – David will participate to the discussion at the f2f on the phone – information provided in one of the past jra1 phone for atp - we can use them next week.

469: discussion postponed to the next week

470: discussion postponed to the next week

879: discussed postponed to the next week

Milestones and Deliverables

Quarterly 2 Effort

At the end of each quarter a table comparing committed effort and worked pm as reported into timesheets will be sent to each activity and justification should be provided in case of big discrepancies '- the table for q1 eq2 were buggy because all jra1 tasks were considered as 4 years tasks, the next quarter tables should be fixed

QR3 - Due Feb 10th

Contribution by the end of Jan by each PT
Daniele will produce the metrics

Contribution can be done looking at the QR2 (see link in agenda) for the schema. Two paragraphs are needed, one describing the work done during the quarter and one with the plan for the next quarter.

Everybody agrees in sending the contribution by the end of the month

There will be no QR4 but...

...D7.1 Annual Report on Operational Tool maintenance and development activity

PM 11 (March 2011)

ToC due: 17 February

First draft: 1 March

Deadline: 31 March

The above deadlines are important. We need to respect them because everything should be available to the EC before the review.

Next MS to be produced will be on PM13: MS705 "Operation Portal WorkPlan"

Torsten asks a list of milestone available on the web and when the next 18 months roadmap MS is due.

Action on Daniele to add on the wiki the list of milestone up to the end of the project – next 18months roadmap milestone will be MS707 due for PM 14

New Requirements and Roadmap RT queues

See slides on the agenda for the introduction and the presentation of the new queues "Requirements" and "Roadmap"

It seems that the Ops-tool-roadmap can be accessed only by Daniele. Daniele to investigate with it-support.

Emir notes that for SAM the development for new requirements after Y1 will be difficult because 1/3 of the effort at cern and ¼ at srce is in tjra1.3 that end in May.

To mitigate this we should come to a conclusion on the II level support handover. It's agreed to insert a slot in the next omb f2f (if Tiziana agrees) during the Emir presentation

GOCDB PT asks which are the access rules to the requirements queue?

Daniele replies that everybody with an sso account should be able to open ticket in that queue, but will be checked.

It is noted that the requirements queue is a wish list queue to be prioritized by the OTAG but we can reject some of the requirements if we have good reasons for doing so.

OTAG and f2f preparation

OTAG - focus on GOCDB.

Draft agenda is online and it will focus on GOCDB:

- New requirements queue and workflow - Daniele
- Presentation of the GOCDB otag tickets - Daniele

Daniele asks about the migration status for the savannah tasks in this two pages:

<https://savannah.cern.ch/support/?group=gocdb>

<https://savannah.cern.ch/task/?group=gocdb>

Product Team answers that both will be merged removing duplicates into the requirements queue

- General Update on GOCDB development - David
- GOCDB and glue2.0 - GOCDB and URLs for UNICORE? which is the status?
- Comments for each ticket from PT
- Discussion
- Next moves for the OTAG (on metrics/accounting portals or GGUS?)

Agenda is agreed.

Cesga developers asks for a slot about the restructuring plan for the metrics portal. It is decided to have it at the OTAG and not in the jra1 f2f because NGIs contribution can be important.

JRA1 f2f

Draft Agenda is online: <https://www.egi.eu/indico/conferenceDisplay.py?confId=244>

- Review of the roadmap and open issues for all the tools in comparison with ms703/4
- Virtual Sites
- Metrics portal plan (Javier/Alvaro to prepare a draft if possible)
There is phone tomorrow with Steven
- Ops Portal TJRA1.5 (harmonization) and security dashboard
- discussion on NA3 reqs coming from a dedicated meeting (in particular for ops portal)
- anything else important?

Daniele asks fs somebody wants to add something. In case will be sent offline.

Daniele asks the list of MACs because the room of the jra1 f2f has no open wireless access. It is noted that eduroam access will be present, but it's access policies are not clear. From the chat:

"Yes, eduroam will be provided. However, depending on the exact meeting room you are using next week (for non-SA2 people) you will be offered two different eduroam providers, UvA and NIKHEF, unfortunately with different levels of Internet access (a.k.a. no Internet for one of them).

Hence for fallback purposes I still request your MAC addresses for WLAN access for the building-wide WLAN network.

"

gridops.org migration status

Migration should be completed by the end of February.

Two points raised by Emir that should be completed before 1st March:

1) changing pointer in code

2) changing the certificate to avoid the browser warning messages: certificate will be issued by the same ca but with an egi.eu dn

Nobody complained about the deadline.

We must send a notification to the external tools, a month should be a reasonable amount of time for this warning.

Cyril: Ops portal url change is already in place, for the certificate no timeline – I will ask it but 1st of March should be fine

AOB

No aob